
Bulletin Announcements  
August 8, 2021 

            
 
 
 

 

Hygiene items: 
 

Soap 
Diapers sizes 4 & 5 
Deodorant  
Socks (especially 
women’s) 
Disposable razors 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence items 

Food items: 
 

Crackers 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Food with pop tops 
Cereal 
 
 

The next food collection will be:  
Tuesday, August 10 and 24 

                       FOOD COLLECTION 
                 FOR WASHINGTON SHORES  
                            FOOD PANTRY 

      Please bring non-perishable 
donations to the circle drive at 
the West side entrance of the 

Sanctuary, off of Highland.  
 

 Donations may also be dropped 
off on Sundays before or after 
worship, in the West transept, 

in the Sanctuary. 

• Preregistration for worship is no longer required. 

• Mask wearing is optional for those fully vaccinated. 

• Mask wearing is required for those not vaccinated. 

• Worshippers are asked to practice social distance of at least three feet. 

• Congregational singing for those fully vaccinated has resumed. 

• Prepackaged communion elements will continue to be served through August. 

• The church campus is open to in-person activities following CDC vaccination guidelines and 
building availability. (vaccinated - masks optional/ unvaccinated masks required on campus) 

• (July 31st 2021) In light of the rapid rise of Covid-19 positive cases in Orange County, especially 
the increase in the easily transmissible Delta variant, we ask that all those attending worship, both 
vaccinated and unvaccinated, wear masks while inside the sanctuary or other indoor areas of the 
church’s buildings. 

Page Turners Book Club 

We will be meeting on Thursday, August 26, at 

10:00 am in the Koinonia Sunday School room, 

located downstairs in the Sanctuary building.  The August book 

selection is,  Anxious People by Fredrik Backman Contact Anne 

Gardepe at annegard64@gmail.com for more information. 

Presbyterian Women  
Zoom Meeting 

Join your PW sisters as we look at the 2021-2022 Horizon 
Bible Study on Saturday, August 14th via Zoom and 

Livestreamed on Facebook Live. This Year’s Horizon Study is 
entitled: “What My Grandmothers Taught Me: Learning from the 
women in Matthew’s Genealogy of Jesus.” We are honored to 
have Rev. Joyce Lieberman and Elder Connie Herr who will be 
facilitating our look at the study.  
To Register, go to:  https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/
tZIsduigrjotG9CS5AsgaIR201Ibk6C6Ajp0  for this Zoom event.  

GayStraight@Park Lake  

Due to recent COVID-19 developments, Gay/

Straight@ Park Lake may choose to return to a 

Zoom meeting in August. Further information about the 

meeting location will be communicated closer to August 19th. 

Returning to Zoom may be a necessity. Contact Sue Thompson 

at sthomp0708@aol or Tony Boada 

at lu.boadadavila@gmail.com for more information in August. 

Members of Gay/Straight@ Park Lake will receive an email 

closer to the monthly meeting date.  

Thank you for your understanding.  

(low stock items in bold) 

mailto:lu.boadadavila@gmail.com


Church Staff 
Co-pastors  Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                         Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                       Sebber Banda 
                                                                  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

Pledged Income  

Thru  06/30/21  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  06/30/21 

Budget  $246,192 Budget  $25,000  

Actual  $264,143 Actual  $29,819 

Difference $17,951 Difference $4,819 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  06/30/21 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $290,368 $293,022 ($2,654) 

Actual  $316,439   $280,310  $36,129 

     

Income does not include 2021 PPP loan 

Men’s Clothing Needed 

The Christian Service Center is 

asking for donations specifically 

of men’s casual clothes. Shirts, 

long pants (jeans especially), shoes, socks, 

belts. If you have items to donate, please bring 

them on Sundays or Washington Shores 

collection days. There is a box in the west 

transept.  

 

Adult Sunday School in August 
9:00 am 

 Fellowship Class - Parlor 
 Disciples Class - Struble Fellowship Hall, Child Care Center dining area. 
 Koinonia Class - Koinonia classroom, downstairs, Sanctuary building.  

Please wear masks for in-person indoor classes.  

Attention: Park Lake Chancel Choir 
 

The Chancel Choir luncheon at Jim and Sandy Bogner's, planned for today, 
Sunday, August 8, 2021, has been cancelled. We will resume choir rehearsal on 
September 12, at 9:30 in the choir room to sing in 10:30 worship on that day. 

 

Please contact Robb Ross for more information, Robbparklake@gmail.com 

Online Church Member Directory 
 

The company who published our most recent 
(2019) member directory booklet (Life Touch) 
and supported our online member directory is 
no longer in business.  
 

Our online directory that was available on the plpc.org 
website is no longer available to access and the link will be 
removed from the website.  

 
Please look for updates in the Park Lake Up2date weekly 

emails and the bulletin announcements for information on 
future developments of an updated members directory. 


